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Dear Friends,

What a challenging time we are living in.
The pandemic and the economic crisis
underscore just how critical it is to
strengthen and live out our mission of
embracing faith, family and education. Our
students, faculty, and staff have displayed an
incredible degree of poise, courage, and
commitment in the face of adversity.

Rooted in the charism of the Sisters of the Holy Family of Nazareth,
our academics, service programs and student life form our students
into the virtuous leaders of tomorrow. They will be well-prepared to
face the challenges of the day with honor, respect and determination.
We challenge the young women of Nazareth to do their part to make
this world better than they found it, to make a difference in the lives of
those around them, and we trust that they will.

The Annual Report shows the generosity of so many alumnae,
parents, friends and businesses. We always say the financial support is
for our girls – it benefits our academics, programs, and student life.
We were able to purchase cameras, monitors and speakers for every
classroom so that the virtual experience would be as close to normal
as possible. We created our Innovation Center with 3 makerspaces
for Art, Performing Arts and STREAM, adding Engineering and
Principles of STEM courses. While we are so grateful and moved by
your generosity, we encourage others to join in our efforts by giving of
your time, talent and treasure. With your support, we will continue to
transform our young girls and ensure that tomorrow is a better place
for us all.

I consider it an honor and a privilege to serve the Nazareth Academy
High School students, parents, faculty, staff, and alumnae. A special
congratulations to our newest members of our alumnae – the very
special class of 2020. These ladies make us so proud. We were so
honored to call their names, hand them their diplomas and applaud
their courageous efforts.

Let’s us continue to work together to provide the Nazareth
experience and sisterhood well into the future.

May the Holy Family of Nazareth bless you and keep you safe.

Blessings,

Denise LePera
President
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Innovation Center Debuts!

As we work now to embrace the present, we are also
embracing the future, as we announce the exciting opening
of our state-of-the-art Innovation Center! The Innovation
Center will be the heart of our STREAM curriculum that was
ranked last year in the top 5,000 STEM high schools in the
country. The three state-of-the-art makerspaces were created
in the former student cafeteria, located on the lower level
beneath the gymnasium. The renovation is anchored by a
major makerspace, an area for students to collaborate and
innovate. It also includes a kiln in a separate makerspace for
Fine Arts, and a third makerspace for Performing Arts to
create sets and scenery for its productions. In addition, a
student lounge was incorporated in the design to provide
space for our hard-working students to refresh and energize.

To make this project a reality for our students, Nazareth
Academy High School secured grants to fund the planning,
design, construction, and equipment needed for the
Innovation Center. A project manager assisted with the
planning, design, and curriculum. Our teachers and students
were consulted throughout the project to ensure successful
utilization of the completed center. Professional
development for our faculty was included and is ongoing so
that they are able to meet the needs of our students both in
the new space and across the entire curriculum.

New and specialized curriculum was developed and
implemented for the new Innovation Center. An

engineering elective for upperclassmen called Principles of
Engineering and a Foundations of STEM course for every
freshman began in August of 2020. Other classes across our
STREAM curriculum will use the main makerspace as
needed for innovative projects in their individual content
area. Outside of the classroom, students involved in
extracurricular activities such as robotics and rocketry will
make good use of the anchor makerspace as well.

As we have experienced in recent months, technology has
become more and more integrated into all aspects of our
daily lives, requiring flexibility and versatility. Our STREAM
curriculum is preparing our students for careers that are
continually evolving in the 21st century. The interactive
learning opportunities provided by the Innovation Center
and our STREAM curriculum will allow our students to
develop critical thinking skills, strong written and oral
communication skills, creativity, collaboration, and self-
confidence. Our outstanding teachers are preparing and
inspiring our talented students to achieve academic
excellence, to become lifelong learners, and to be virtuous
leaders in a global society.

The new Innovation Center will elevate our already strong
program to new heights. Now that the project is complete,
one can hear the exciting sounds of our students innovating
every day – building a sound future for our students, our
school, and our world.
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In my family, attending Nazareth Academy High School has
served as a right of passage. I am part of a multigenerational
legacy family who had its first Nancy Ann graduate as a part
of the Class of 1948! As a legacy Alumna, I know the
importance of a Nazareth education. The focus and values
instilled at Nazareth have led me to further my education
and career working with mission-driven organizations. It is
an experience that I am truly grateful to have had.

When I was given “provisional admission” to Nazareth
Academy in 1973, I knew, even as a young woman, that I
had a tremendous opportunity in front of me. For its part,
the school was able to look at the whole person and take a
chance on me. And simply put, that is what Nazareth does
best. It provides opportunities for young women while
never sacrificing its students’ or the school as a whole’s drive
for excellence. Ensuring that our next generation of female
leaders has the opportunity to have a Nazareth Academy
High School experience is why I choose to support the
school each year.

It is a place that has driven me to continually challenge
myself personally and professionally, empowered me to
think critically, and has provided lifelong friendships.

Kathy Wyszynski ’77
Alumnae Donor

Donor Spotlights

The time that I spent at Nazareth is largely ingrained in so
many aspects of my life today. It is a place that teaches
future female leaders of tomorrow in a caring,
compassionate space during some of the most important
years of a young woman’s life. Nazareth prepared me for a
demanding college experience and gave me a comfort level
to speak my mind and challenge the norm as a strong female
presence with peers and leaders from around the world in
my career.

Perhaps the most valuable thing I took from my time at
Nazareth is the desire to pay it forward and be of service to
others. It is something I focused on in college at Drexel
University and currently in my position as an Ethics &
Compliance Director for GlaxoSmithKline. It is an
important lesson that I have emphasized with my own
children Talia (12), Roman (9), and Gemma (7).

This commitment to service is also the reason I feel it is so
important to support Nazareth with my time, talent, and
treasure. The education and the time in life during which it
occurs has been so vital to my development as a person, and
I feel it is truly up to the alumnae to make sure that the
wonderful traditions, excellent education, and valuable life
lessons imparted at Nazareth continue for generations
to come.

Arbella (Manacchio) Cherkis ’00
Vice-Chair, Board of Trustees
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When looking for a place for our daughter, Brigid (Class of
2024), to attend high school, we knew that Catholic
education was a must after she spent many happy years at
Our Lady of Calvary School. We really wanted to send her to
a place that was not only going to offer a well-rounded and

Luke and Maryann Snyder P’24
Parent Donors

Benefits–Businesses:
• Receive up to 90% of your contribution back as a credit on your PA tax bill
• Receive a federal charitable deduction equal to your contribution
• The combination of state and federal tax benefits often means the

participants in these programs receive more money in return than what
was initially contributed.

4 Simple Ways to Apply–Businesses:
• Submit online EITC/OSTC Application at dced.pa.gov/eitc or

dced.pa.gov/ostc
• Receive approval from state with DCED Approval Letter
• Submit contribution within 60 days to the Holy Family Foundation for

Nazareth Academy
• Send a copy of the Receipt of Contribution to the DCED within 90 days

Benefits–Individuals:
• Receive up to 90% state tax credit for 2-year commitment
• Receive up to 75% state tax credit for 1-year commitment
• Federal charitable tax deduction of at least 10%

4 Simple Ways to Apply–Individuals:
• Determine eligibility with accountant
• Complete and submit Joinder Agreement supplied by Nazareth

Academy, BLOCS, or other SPE
• Receive approval from the Special Purpose Entity
• Make contribution to Nazareth Fund at Nazareth Academy High School

or other SPE to be forwarded to Nazareth

Businesses
that are S-Corps, C-Corps, LLCs and
limited partnerships.

Individuals
that earn yearly income of at least
$115,000 and owe at least $3,500 in
state income taxes.

rigorous academic curriculum, but we also wanted
somewhere that was community-centered and focused on
more than just education. After attending Nazareth’s Open
House and speaking to many friends who are either alums or
who had sent their own daughters to Nazareth, we became
convinced that this would be the perfect “second home” for
Brigid. After shadowing at the school for a day, our whole
family agreed that Nazareth was the place for us!

As a family with three daughters, we believe strongly in the
value of Catholic education and wish to see it continue for
many years to come. Having served on the Finance Councils
at St. Dominic’s Parish and St. Ephrem School, we have
witnessed the impact that charter schools and other factors
have had on enrollment in Catholic schools. We feel it is
more important than ever for the Nazareth community to
come together and lend its support to this institution so that
it remains available and affordable to young women for
generations to come. It is why we strongly advocate for and
participate in the EITC (Educational Improvement Tax
Credit) program as a way to support Nazareth. EITC donors
receive a 90 percent credit on their personal tax returns for
90% of their donation amount which amplifies their
donations by a multiple of 10 using Pennsylvania state tax
dollars they must pay regardless of their participation in
EITC. It is just another way to sustain an institution we are
confident will be a nurturing and academically challenging
arena for our daughter for the next four years and that
prepares her for life beyond high school.

EITC and OSTC Programs
Redirect a Portion of your State Taxes to the Students of Nazareth Academy

Who is Eligible?

To learn more, contact Cecilia Biello, Director of Development, at 215-268-1048 or CBiello@NazarethAcademyHS.org.

Donor Spotlights
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Back to School 2020 – Our Hybrid Learning Model

Back to school 2020 may look different, but the Nazareth
education remains top-notch! Despite the ongoing
challenges of the pandemic, Nazareth Academy faculty, staff,
and administration are all working diligently and
collaboratively in a new, hybrid model of education.
Although the conditions have changed dramatically, their
commitment has never wavered. They have creatively
pivoted to continue to provide the excellent, high-level
Nazareth education that our students and families are
accustomed to.

Each student is assigned to a specific learning cohort, Blue or
Gold, that alternates weekly between being present in school
or participating remotely from home. Students may also opt
to work remotely full-time. Each class is livestreamed
through the course’s Microsoft Teams page. New
technology was purchased to support the hybrid learning
model. Every classroom is outfitted with a camera, an
additional monitor, and speakers to facilitate interaction and
learning with ease.

The safety of our students, faculty, and staff was paramount
when developing this model. The cohort model allows for
social distancing in the classrooms and throughout the
building. Each morning, prior to entering the building,
everyone is required to complete a digital wellness checklist.
Protective face coverings are required at all times while in the
building. New tables, benches, and chairs have been placed
around campus to allow for classes and lunches to be held
outside. Directional signs, social distancing reminders, and
hand sanitizer stations are strategically placed throughout
the building. Enhanced cleaning and sanitizing regimens are
performed throughout each day.

Even with half of the student body on campus each day, their
spirit and energy still magically transform the halls and
classrooms on Grant Avenue. By following all of the
protocols of the CDC, PA Department of Education, and
those built into our own hybrid learning model, we look
forward to when we will all be safely together again - sooner,
rather than later.
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Dear Alumnae, Parents, and Friends of Nazareth Academy,

One of the greatest assets of Nazareth Academy High School is the strength of its
community. From the time prospective students and their families begin their journey
with us, to decades far beyond graduation, our community members share a unique
bond forged by mutual experience.

Our 2020 experience has included the uncertainty that comes during times of spiritual
and intellectual challenge. However, it has also created new opportunities to re-
imagine how we engage with the world and how we help our students to do the same.
Our Nazareth community has overcome today’s unique hurdles with ingenuity and
agility. Led by our dedicated school leadership, both faculty and students alike have
risen to the challenge. In-person and remote classes, labs, morning prayers and
communal Liturgies – celebrated in-person and virtually – continue to bind the
community together as a family, one in communion with God and one another.

The Board of Trustees is so grateful for the safety of our community. We are also incredibly thankful for the generosity shown
by alumnae, parents, and friends. Whether it was supporting our girls through the Nazareth Fund, EITC, or one of our annual
in-person and virtual events, your investment is important and makes a difference. Your philanthropy provides the resources
for the school to enhance and expand its mission of embracing faith, family, and education – an education that encourages
and enables our young women to serve, lead, and strive to make a difference in our world. We look forward to our continued
partnership in developing 21st century global citizens.

These are extraordinary times, and we are blessed to be a part of this extraordinary community.

May the Holy Family of Nazareth bless you and keep you safe,

Sister Brendan O’Brien, CSFN
Board Chair

A Letter from the Board Chair
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Annual Report of Donors
President’s Circle - ($25,000.00 + )
Archdiocesan Educational Fund
Mr. and Mrs. Joe Campbell
Nazareth Family Foundation
Sisters of The Holy Family of Nazareth
The Charles E. Ellis Grant &

Scholarship Fund
The Maguire Foundation

Mother Beloved Society - ($5,000.00 + )
Mr. and Mrs. Orlando Carvalho
Mr. and Mrs. James Erwin
Inn Dwelling, Inc.
The Pirolli Family
Jacqueline Garzone Stone ’96
WSFS Foundation

The Holy Family Society - ($2,500.00 + )
America-Italy Society of Philadelphia
Ayco Charitable Foundation
Mrs. Mary Jane Durkin
Mr. James Hillsman
Holy Family University
Karl J. Krass, J.D., LL.M., CPA
Mr. Karl and Mrs. Denise Dick ’78 Krass
Mrs. Denise LePera
Arnold Lurie and Patricia LePera
Dr. Eileen Moghadam ’55
Mr. and Mrs. Martin Quinn
Ms. Frances Wieczezynski ’66

I Love My School A Million Society -
($1,000.00 +)
Callan & Moeller Construction, Inc.
Mrs. Arbella Manacchio Cherkis ’00
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Cipolloni
Cippco, Inc.
Class of 1979
Crown Holdings
Dr. and Mrs. James Davis
Mrs. Madeleine DiPentino DiLeonardo ’83
Mr. Edward Elisio & Ms. Patricia Manning
Fraternal Order of Police Lodge 5
Griff and Associates
Joey Clayton Memorial Grant
Mr. and Mrs. James Kennedy
Eileen Greeley Krichten
Mrs. Megan Grebe McCurdy ’96
Mr. David & Dr. Anne Whalen ’85 McGinn
Patrick and Monica Moeller
Mr. and Mrs. Alex Phinn
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Viscariello
Dolores Jemionek Wood

Bell Tower Club - ($500.00 + )
Ms. Carol Ann Bischoff ’78
Dr. Judith Braun
Mr. and Mrs. John R. Colosimo, Jr.
Mrs. Helen McElroy Cyzio ’55
Daniel Sweeney Memorial Scholarship

Fund

Mr. and Mrs. Vaughn Derassouyan
Miss Shannon Donnelly
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
Ms. AmyLynn Flood ’91
Flynn & O’Hara Uniform Company
GlaxoSmithKline
Dr. Lorraine Gutowicz ’62
Mrs. Linda Svitak Higginbotham ’79
Highland Electric Inc.
Eileen Hurley, Esq. ’89
Mr. Charles & Mrs. Nina Tanghe ’98 Ingulli
Jack Duggan’s PHL Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Donald J. Lonergan
Mr. Andrew & Mrs. Norene Shay ’91 Malaney
Mrs. Janine Dugan Marsini ’89
Mr. James Meredith
Mrs. Sandra Stumpo Michael ’71
Milillo Event Group
Ms. Debra Schiela ’79
Sherwood Strategic Advisors
Sprinkler Fitters Local Union #692
Vanguard Charitable
Mr. Paul Wesolowski
Mrs. Elyse Kemmerer White ’94
WTXF
Ms. Kathy A. Wyszynski ’77
Your Cause, LLC Trustee for
PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP

Mr. Michael & Mrs. Erin Hurley ’90
Zwiercan

Nancy Ann Club - ($250.00 + )
Margherita Campobassi Abe
Paula Silvestri Bedwell
Mr. Sean & Mrs. Maureen Casey-
O’Malley ’86

Mr. and Mrs. John Chipperfield
Mrs. Dolores Daczkowski Cilley ’68
Mr. Anthony Cistone
Coldwell Banker Hearthside
Mrs. Heather Whalen Crofford ’93
Mrs. Teresa Evans
Ms. Karen Ruszkowski Fedele ’79

Kathleenand Edward Flood
Mrs. Monica Dimberio Gray ’68
Mrs. Margaret Hughes
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Hughes
Ingulli & Associates
Dr. Lisa Kates ’85
Mrs. Florence Kawoczka
Ms. Christine Kearney ’72
Shirley Ottaviano Lewis
Louis. C. Galzerano Funeral Home, Inc.
Mrs. Colleen Ann Wydro Marano ’78
Mrs. Andrea Sciela McCoy ’78
Mrs. Patricia McGonigle McNicholas ’54
Merrill Lynch
Ms. Kathleen Pross ’77
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Schultz
Ms. Amanda Smith ’09
Ms. Susan Snyder-Massott ’97
Mrs. Joyce Stec-Kelly ’82
Mrs. Christina Ochmanowicz Thomas ’94
Mr. and Mrs. Gerald Wydro
Eugene P. & Christine Szymanski Zalewski

Panda Club - ($100.00 + )
Mrs. Kathleen Flanagan Andre ’79
Barnes and Noble
Mr. Mitchell Beck
Ms. Cecilia Biello
Sr. Marcella Binkowski, CSFN ’66
Mrs. Ruth Szuszczewicz Birchmeier ’83
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Borski, Jr.
Mrs. Marie Bozzi Boyden ’80
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Bozarth
Mr. Daniel Bradley
Ms. Sylvanne Braganza ’18
Jack and Debbie Brewster
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Buck
Burns Family Funeral Homes
Mr. and Mrs. Floyd Carl
Mrs. Michelle Whalen Carmody ’83
Mr. Anthony & Mrs. Maureen Kennedy ’99

Carotenuto
Sr. M. Josita Churla, CSFN ’64
Mrs. Debra Ruszkowski Clark ’81
Mrs. Mary Cleary-Connolly
Mr. Joseph & Mrs. Kimberly Shaw ’90

Connolly
Ms. Maureen Costello ’94
Mrs. Deanna Gannon Coyne ’83
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Crane
Sr. Angela Cresswell, CSFN, PH.D.
Mr. Keith Czarny
Ms. Caroline Dahlgren ’07
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Davis
Mr. Charles DeChristopher
Ms. Madeleine DeLuca ’24
Ms. Alexandria Derassouyan ’09
Mrs. Angela Hoput Desch ’87
Kristen Karpinski DiCristo
Mrs. Phyllis Reutlinger Dietz ’56
Mrs. Daniella Noel DiLacqua ’04

TOP 10 CLASSES
TOTAL DONORS_______________________________

Class of 1968
Class of 1972
Class of 1978
Class of 1970
Class of 1979
Class of 1951
Class of 1976
Class of 1985
Class of 1999
Class of 1981



Ms. Kelly Donohoe ’94
Mr. and Mrs. Bill Erickson
Mr. and Mrs. James Fagan
Mr. and Mrs. Everett Farr, III
Figaniak Family
Mr. and Mrs. Victor Fiori
Mr. Joseph C. & Mrs. Betty O’Donnell ’61

Fluehr
Mr. and Mrs. Chris Fluehr
Mr. and Mrs. James Gallagher
Mr. and Mrs. John Gdovin
Mrs. Suzanne Simon Geubtner
Mr. Eugene & Mrs. Cristie Hutkowski ’91

Giordano
Joan D. Gmitter
Ms. Renee Goldman
Mr. Michael and Mrs. Patricia Gaughan ’78

Gould
Ms. Katharine Hammeke ’72
Kristin DiFabio Heffner
Mrs. Kathleen Hegarty
Judith A. Hoffman
Mrs. Patricia Indelicato-Monaco ’01
Mrs. Katherine Pflieger Ingersoll ’70
Sr. Mary Joan Jacobs, CSFN
Ms. Christine Jereb ’99
Mrs. Theresa Donohue Jerussi ’91
Mr. Joseph & Mrs. Annmarie Doughty ’80

Johnson, Jr.
Mrs. Angelita Juntereal
Mary Kehner
Mr. and Mrs. Scott D. Kephart
Dr. and Mrs. Sean Killion
Mrs. Constance Bedrzynska Kresz ’56
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Kuczynski
Mrs. Jocelyn Poruthur Kuryan ’98
Mrs. Eileen Jolley ’52 Labrum
Mr. and Mrs. Bob Larkin
Mrs. Kathleen Drudy Larkin ’82
Mrs. Josephine Frain Leone ’70
Elaine and John Lichtner
Mrs. Nancy Duc Maclean ’71
Mr. Robert J. Mahan
Mr. and Mrs. Michael P. Malloy
Ms. Cristina Mancini ’94
Judith Matevich
Nancy K. Larovere-Matteo
Mrs. Jennifer Pettinelli McCloskey ’03
Thomas and Amy McDonald
Sr. Maureen McGarrity, CSFN, PH.D. ’64
Mr. Paul & Mrs. Lori Harkins ’83 McKenzie
Mrs. Lisa Kirk McLaughlin ’07
Ms. Benita McNelis ’59
Ms. Alyssa Mikulski ’12
Mrs. Patricia Carney Monaghan ’85
Ms. Kathleen Morrell ’76
Moss Rehab
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Moyer
Mrs. Alice Premaza Mueller ’81
Ms. Kathleen Murphy ’01
Sr. Brendan O’Brien, CSFN, PH.D. ’65

Sr. Francesca Onley, CSFN ’50
Ms. Heather Pacan ’94
Mrs. Arleen Osendowski Patton ’59
Denise McCollum Paul
Mrs. Kelliann Harrison Payne ’94
Ms. Alexandra Pierlott ’10
Pioneer Burial Vault Co., Inc.
Ms. Gail Pitcher ’79
Dr. Maria Pia Platia
Ms. Stacey Polakowski
Mr. Frank M. Porrazza
Mr. Rich W. Rayca, Sr.
Mr. and Mrs. Sean Richards
Mrs. Michele LaRue Roberts ’68
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Rozanski
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Schilk
Joanne and Paul Schneider
Mrs. Loreen Gale Schrader ’79
Mrs. Stephanie Hamilton Schuster ’94
Ms. Patti Scott
Mr. Gregory Severino & Mrs. Rita Severino
Mr. Benjamin J. Sibiski
Ms. Marlene Siegle ’63
Slabinski-Sucharski Funeral Home, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Smith
Mrs. Loretta Wieckowski Sucharski ’51
Christine M. Swanson-Tierney
Mrs. Christine Donnelly Tokarski ’76
Trinity Information Technology LLC
Mrs. Margaret Rose Hoelzle Van Horn ’94
Mrs. Dorothy Kuliczkowska Vander Jagt ‘59
Mrs. Mary Kay Connelly Vassalotti ’80
Dr. Margaret Vizzard ’84
W.R. Grace Foundation, Inc.
Sr. Marcella Louise Wallowicz,
CSFN, PH.D. ’73

Mr. Robert Welch
Ms. Marnie Whalen ’09
Mr. and Mrs. John White
Mrs. Patricia Werner Wolicki ’73
Mrs. Patrice Bonowski Wright ’82
Robyn Zarkowski

Gifts Up To $99.00
Miss Grace Allen ’19
Mrs. Christine Grugan Andrusiewicz ’95
Ms. Kathleen Armstrong
Mr. and Mrs. Melvin Bahner
Mr. John Baxter
Mrs. Carolyn Anisczyk Bennett ’68
Mr. and Mrs. George Bennett
Mrs. Katharine Merschen Blitzstein ’99
Mr. Eric & Mrs. Beverly Baxter ’91 Bloesch
Miss Kaila Bolduc ’19
Rev. Ann Bolek and Dr. Cathy Walkovic
Ms. Cheryl Bonadonna ’92
Mrs. Gloria Boss
Ms. Megan Bozarth ’19
Ms. Alexandria Asensio Brady ’07
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Brady
Mrs. Natalie Cipriano Brady ’56
Ms. Diane Brassell ’88
Ms. Katherine Braun ’19
Mrs. Felicia Fioravanti-Brosius
Mr. and Mrs. Aaron Brown
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Burns
Ms. Tara Bushek ’08
Business Leadership Organized for

Catholic Schools (BLOCS)
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Caimi
Mrs. Linda Campagna
Ms. Karyn Campbell ’82
Angela Schaefer Carlin
Mrs. Linda Termine Carman ’69
Mrs. Michele Cancelliere Carter ’89
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Chapman
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Chewning
Ms. Laura Chinn ’09
Mr. Deneil Christian
Ms. JessicaLee Clark ’13
Mrs. Kathleen Kozole Clime ’64
Sr. Boguslawa Cofala, CSFN
Comcast Corporation
Miss Mary Connolly ’20
Mrs. Lorraine Sitler Cordano ’81
Ms. Laura Corish ’05
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Cosgrove
Ms. Katherine Cusick ’19
CyberGrants
Ms. Rina Damico ’19
Ms. Maria D’Aulerio ’20
Mrs. Gwynne Kelley Davisson ’51
Sr. Doloretta Dawid, CSFN ’56
Mrs. Dorothy Deery
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Delap
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas DiCampli, Jr.
Mrs. Barbara Baxter Dlugosz ’85
Ms. Ashley Dolt ’19
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Donahue
Mary Anne Donnelly
Mr. George and Mrs. H. Frances Bittner ’52

Donovan
Mrs. Denise Meyer Dost ’70
Mr. Michael Dougherty

TOP 10 CLASSES
BY AMOUNT_______________________________

Class of 1980
Class of 1996
Class of 1955
Class of 1966
Class of 1978
Class of 1985
Class of 1979
Class of 1994
Class of 1991
Class of 1962

Note: Italicized denotes soft credit recipients. Annual Report 2020 | NAZ | 9
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Mrs. Kimberly Doyle-Wallin ’01
Ms. Devyn Dydak ’19
Ms. Malgorzata Dziemian ’08
Sr. Rita Fanning, CSFN, MS
Mrs. Joan Rayca Fassano ’85
Mrs. Maryann Osmian Ferro ’65
Mrs. Theresa Finor-Holmes ’94
Ms. Karen L. Fleming
Ms. Rita Frankowski
Mrs. Katherine C. Gallen
Mr. Joseph R. Gavaghan
Sr. Maria Sophia Gerlach, CSFN ’99
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Gessner
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Gilligan
Kathleen Daley Glacken
Joyce England Gordon
Mrs. Theresa Stopyra Gotwols ’51
Ms. Meghan Gould ’19
Mrs. Kathy Granville Grady ’64
Mr. Walter and Mrs. Tricia Nick ’94 Graff
Mrs. Barbara Bonikowski Greco ’55
Mr. and Mrs. William Gretzula
Ms. Diane Gryger ’73
Dr. Bernice Burcz Gutman ’58
Mr. and Mrs. Ernest Hamm
Mrs. Karen Patricia McGrail Haynes ’68
Ms. Judith Healy ’59
Ms. Kathryn Higgins ’14
Angela Hoffman
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Holahan
Mrs. Louise Lawler Hurst ’52
Mrs. Barbara Zagorski Jurgelewicz ’70
Mrs. Janet Coper Khalafalla ‘60
Mrs. Kathryn Stahl Kirsch ’72
Ms. Michele A. Konicki
Mrs. Carrie Konnovitch
Mrs. Lauren Rybas Krinis ’00
Mrs. Elaine Sauermelch Lamping ’73
Mrs. Julia DeLeo Lehman ’65
Sr. Teresa Mary Lukaszewski, CSFN
Mrs. Susan Macchione
Ms. Jacqueline Mackley ’08
Mr. John Maiorana
Mrs. Susan Misko Majchrzak ’74
Dawn Rutkunas Maknys
Mrs. Karen Binczewski Malik ’80
Sr. Lauretta Matusik, CSFN
Mrs. Denise Patcella Mazzarella ’72
Marianne Kiley McCarter ’56
Mrs. Elizabeth Gradel McCann ’99
Mr. and Mrs. Eric McClendon
Grace Capozzoli McCollum
Mrs. Nancy Cantwell McCormick ’55
Mrs. Patricia McGovern
Ms. Megan McKenna ’93
Mrs. Kelly A. Neill McNab ’99
Mr. William & Mrs. Diane McCollum ’77
Melville

Mrs. Emma Lee Menszak
Mrs. Karyn Mierzejewski-Kling ’92
Mr. and Mrs. Raymond Mikulski

Mrs. Joyce Cavato Miller ’69
Mrs. Nancy Ward Miller ’67
Susan and Stephen Miller (Elizabeth ’08)
Ms. Laura Malizia Morland ’75
Mrs. Anna Maria Murray
Ms. Valerie Murray
Mrs. Tina Daulerio Nase ’78
Mrs. Priscilla Brennan Nicolo ’60
Mrs. Barbara Marchesano Nuzzolo ’60
Mrs. Karen Green O’Brien ’75
Mrs. Geraldine Szymanski O’Hanlon ’60
Ms. Kelly Owens
Ms. Kristy Marie Panichelli ’94
Sr. Rita Partyka, CSFN ’51
Mrs. Adrienne Buschmeier Patti ’95
Mrs. Karen Peyton
Mr. Stephen Phillips
Mrs. Donna Chrupcala Pinto ’72
Mrs. Marcita Keough Pipito ’53
Mrs. Dolores McDade Profy ’60
Sr. Eileen Therese Przybylowski, CSFN ’51
Mrs. Virginia Wojtowicz Pugh ’77
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Rayca
Mr. Joseph Reteneller
Mr. and Mrs. Keith R. Rieser
Gina Gavin Ripley
Mrs. Deborah Ritter-Glasson
Dr. John Roche
Mrs. Diana Tyler Rocks ’00
Margaret Petrosky Rode
Mrs. Phyllis Murawski Rooney ’57
Mrs. Megan Boyle Roth ’94
Mrs. Andrea Lara Routzahn ’79
Ms. Paulina Rucci ’13
Ms. Rose Runk
Ms. Jessica Runyen ’04
Mrs. Karen Hoffman Saldutti ’72
Mrs. Mary Davis Saltarelli ’74
Ms. Bianca Sanchez
Ms. Carol Sander Sander ’63
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Schaeber
Kathy Smarkola Scheessele
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Seif
Mrs. Bridget Shaw
Ms. Geri Shaw
Ms. Tess Sinclair ’19
Mr. Joseph Slemmer, II
Mrs. Christine Wojciechowski Sobczak ’72
Ms. Mary Soboleski ’70
Mrs. Frances Iorio Spinelli ’66
Mr. and Mrs. Bart Suder
Sr. Evangeline Sullivan, CSFN
Mr. and Mrs. Albert M. Tantala, Sr.
Linda A. Toczylowski
Mrs. Marie Jaskiewicz Tokarski ’52
Ms. Michelle (Aingan) Trinh ’19
Mr. and Mrs. William Troy
Mrs. Sally Gaughan Unger ’85
United Way of Greater Philadelphia and

Southern New Jersey
Ms. Charli Vasso ’06

Mr. and Mrs. George Vilsmeier
Mr. and Mrs. Binh Vo
Mrs. Rose Marie Waldron ’63
Ms. Catherine Walkovic ’74
Dr. Theresa Wallace ’84
Mrs. Karen Warwick
Ms. Monica Weikel ’19
Mary Dailey Wertz
Ms. Patricia Wesolowski ’70
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis M. Whalen
Ms. Erin Whalen ’22
Ms. Moira Whalen ’09
Mrs. Megan Graveley Wherrity ’99
Sr. Mary Ellen Whitaker, SSJ
Mrs. Carol Pszalgowski Whittaker ’76
Ms. Barbara Wojciechowski ’68
Mr. Richard & Mrs. Dorothy Zabczynski ’51

Wyszynski
Mr. and Mrs. John K. Zane

Board of Trustees
Mrs. Arbella Cherkis ’00
Sr. Angela Cresswell, CSFN, PH.D.
Mrs. Linda Higginbotham ’79
Mr. James Hillsman
Mr. Charles Ingulli
Mrs. Florence Kawoczka
Mrs. Denise LePera
Sr. Maureen McGarrity, CSFN, PH.D. ’64
Sr. Brendan O’Brien, CSFN, PH.D. ’65
Mr. Frank M. Porrazza
Sr. Marcella Louise Wallowicz, CSFN,

PH.D. ’73

Faculty and Staff
Ms. Kathleen Armstrong
Mr. John Baxter
Mr. Mitchell Beck
Ms. Cecilia Biello
Mr. Daniel Bradley
Mr. Deneil Christian
Sr. Boguslawa Cofala
Mr. Keith Czarny
Ms. Alexandria Derassouyan ’09
Miss Shannon Donnelly
Mr. Michael Dougherty
Mrs. Mary Jane Durkin
Mrs. Teresa Evans
Mrs. Katherine Stoume Gallen
Ms. Renee Goldman
Ms. Michele Konicki
Mrs. Carrie Konnovitch
Mrs. Denise LePera
Sr. Teresa Mary Lukaszewski
Mrs. Jennifer Pettinelli McCloskey ’03
Mrs. Amy McDonald
Mrs. Emma Lee Menszak
Mr. James Meredith
Ms. Alyssa Mikulski ’12
Mrs. Anna Maria Murray
Mrs. Karen Peyton
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Mrs. Patricia Quinn
Mrs. Deborah Ritter-Glasson
Dr. John Roche
Mr. Gregory Severino
Mrs. Bridget Shaw
Mrs. Karen Warwick
Ms. Moira Whalen ’09
Sr. Mary Ellen Whitaker
Ms. Frances Wieczezynski ’66

Matching Gifts
Fidelity Charitable Gift Fund
GlaxoSmithKline
W.R. Grace Foundation, Inc.
Your Cause, LLC Trustee for

PricewaterhouseCoopers LLP

Foundations
America-Italy Society of Philadelphia
Archdiocesan Educational Fund
Ayco Charitable Foundation
Bridge Educational Foundation
Daniel Sweeney Memorial Scholarship Fund
Holy Family Foundation
Inn Dwelling, Inc.
Nazareth Family Foundation
The Charles E. Ellis Grant &

Scholarship Fund
The Maguire Foundation
Vanguard Charitable

Businesses / Vendors
Burns Family Funeral Homes
Business Leadership Organized for

Catholic Schools (BLOCS)
Callan & Moeller Construction, Inc.
Coldwell Banker Hearthside
Crown Holdings
Flynn & O’Hara Uniform Company
Fraternal Order of Police Lodge 5
Griff and Associates
Highland Electric Inc.
Jack Duggan’s PHL Inc.
Karl J. Krass, J.D., LL.M., CPA
Milillo Event Group
Moss Rehab
Sherwood Strategic Advisors
Slabinski-Sucharski Funeral Home, Inc.
Sprinkler Fitters Local Union #692
Trinity Information Technology LLC
WSFS Foundation

Grandparents
Mr. and Mrs. Melvin Bahner
Mrs. Gloria Boss
Mr. Joseph Holahan
Mrs. Patricia McGovern
Mr. Rich Rayca
Ms. Geri Shaw
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis Whalen

Current Parents
Mr. and Mrs. George Bennett
Mrs. Beverly Baxter Bloesch ’91
Dr. Judith Braun
Mrs. Maureen Casey-O’Malley ’86
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Chewning
Mr. and Mrs. John Chipperfield
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Cipolloni
Mr. and Mrs. John Colosimo
Mrs. Kimberly Shaw Connolly ’90
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas DiCampli
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Gilligan
Mrs. Cristie Hutkowski Giordano ’91
Mr. and Mrs. Tricia Nick Graff ’94
Mr. and Mrs. William Gretzula
Mrs. Angelita Juntereal
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Kephart
Dr. and Mrs. Sean Killion
Mrs. Carrie Konnovitch
Mr. and Mrs. John Lichtner
Mr. and Mrs. Donald J. Lonergan
Mrs. Susan Macchione
Mr. Andrew & Mrs. Norene Shay ’91 Malaney
Mr. and Mrs. Eric McClendon
Mrs. Amy McDonald
Dr. Anne Whalen McGinn ’85
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore Moyer
Mr. Alex Phinn
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Pirolli
Mr. and Mrs. Richard Rayca
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Rieser
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Rozanski
Ms. Bianca Sanchez
Mr. and Mrs. Steven Schaeber
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Seif
Mrs. Bridget Shaw
Mrs. Sally Gaughan Unger ’85
Mr. Gerald Wydro
Mr. Michael & Mrs. Erin Hurley ’90 Zwiercan

Alumni Parents
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Brady
Mr. and Mrs. John Brewster
Mr. Aaron Brown
Mrs. Linda Campagna
Mr. Joe Campbell
Mr. Floyd Carl
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph Cipolloni
Mr. and Mrs. John Colosimo
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas Cosgrove
Mr. Jeffrey Crane
Dr. and Mrs. James Davis
Mr. Vaughn Derassouyan
Mr. Michael Donahue
Mrs. Mary Jane Durkin
Mr. Edward Elisio
Mr. Bill Erickson
Mrs. Cheryl Erwin
Mr. James Fagan
Mr. Everett Farr

Mr. James Figaniak
Mr. Edward Flood
Mr. James Gallagher
Mr. and Mrs. John Gdovin
Mrs. Patricia Gaughan Gould ’78
Mrs. Linda Svitak Higginbotham ’79
Mr. James Hillsman
Mrs. Annmarie Doughty Johnson ’80
Mrs. Florence Kawoczka
Mr. James Kennedy
Mr. Walter Kuczynski
Mr. and Mrs. Michael Malloy
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Miller
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Purul Moeller
Dr. Maria Platia
Mrs. Patricia Quinn
Mr. and Mrs. Paul Schneider
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick Smith
Mr. and Mrs. James Trusdell
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony Viscariello
Mr. Binh Vo
Mr. Gerald Wydro

EITC
Bravo Foundation
Bridge Educational Foundation
Business Leadership Organized for
Catholic Schools (BLOCS)
GMS Surgent - Gallagher, Mcdevitt,

Schalleur & Surgent, LLC
Greenwich Terminals, LLC
Griff and Associates
Mrs. Angela DiBello Holt ’80
Holy Family Foundation
The Bryn Mawr Trust Company
Mr. and Mrs. James Trusdell
UHS of Pennsylvania, Inc.
Waste Management of PA, Inc.
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Class Of ’50
Sr. Francesca Onley, CSFN_______________________
Class Of ’51
Mrs. Gwynne Kelley Davisson
Mrs. Theresa Stopyra Gotwols
Sr. Rita Partyka, CSFN
Sr. Eileen Therese
Przybylowski, CSFN

Mrs. Loretta Wieckowski
Sucharski

Mr. Richard and Mrs. Dorothy
Zabczynski Wyszynski_______________________

Class Of ’52
Mr. George and Mrs. H.
Frances Bittner Donovan

Mrs. Suzanne Simon Geubtner
Mrs. Louise Lawler Hurst
Mrs. Eileen Jolley Labrum
Mrs. Marie Jaskiewicz Tokarski_______________________
Class Of ’53
Mrs. Grace Capozzoli

McCollum
Mrs. Marcita Keough Pipito_______________________
Class Of ’54
Mrs. Patricia McGonigle

McNicholas
Mrs. Margaret Petrosky Rode_______________________
Class Of ’55
Mrs. Helen McElroy Cyzio
Mrs. Barbara Bonikowski Greco
Mrs. Nancy Cantwell

McCormick
Dr. Eileen Moghadam
Mrs. Dolores Jemionek Wood_______________________
Class Of ’56
Mrs. Natalie Cipriano Brady
Sr. Doloretta Dawid, CSFN
Mrs. Phyllis Reutlinger Dietz
Mrs. Constance Bedrzynska

Kresz
Mrs. Marianne Kiley Mc Carter_______________________
Class Of ’57
Mrs. Phyllis Murawski Rooney_______________________
Class Of ’58
Dr. Bernice Burcz Gutman_______________________
Class Of ’59
Ms. Judith Healy
Ms. Benita McNelis
Mrs. Arleen Osendowski Patton
Mrs. Dorothy Kuliczkowska

Vander Jagt_______________________
Class Of ’60
Mrs. Janet Coper Khalafalla
Mrs. Priscilla Brennan Nicolo
Mrs. Barbara Marchesano

Nuzzolo
Mrs. Geraldine Szymanski

O’Hanlon
Mrs. Dolores McDade Profy_______________________
Class Of ’61
Mr. Joseph C. and
Mrs. Betty O’Donnell Fluehr

Class Of ’62
Dr. Margherita Campobassi Abe
Dr. Lorraine Gutowicz
Mrs. Eileen Greeley Krichten_______________________
Class Of ’63
Ms. Carol Sander Sander
Ms. Marlene Siegle_______________________
Class Of ’64
Sr. M. Josita Churla, CSFN
Mrs. Kathleen Kozole Clime
Ms. Joan Gmitter
Mrs. Kathy Granville Grady
Sr. Maureen McGarrity,
CSFN, PH.D.

Mrs. Kathleen Smarkola
Scheessele_______________________

Class Of ’65
Reverend Ann Bolek and
Dr. Cathy Walkovic ’74

Mrs. Maryann Osmian Ferro
Mrs. Julia DeLeo Lehman
Sr. Brendan O’Brien,
CSFN, PH.D._______________________

Class Of ’66
Sr. Marcella Binkowski, CSFN
Ms. Dawn Rutkunas Maknys
Mrs. Frances Iorio Spinelli Mrs.
Mary Dailey Wertz
Ms. Frances Wieczezynski_______________________
Class Of ’67
Mrs. Nancy Ward Miller_______________________
Class Of ’68
Mrs. Carolyn Anisczyk Bennett
Mrs. Dolores Daczkowski Cilley
Mrs. Monica Dimberio Gray
Mrs. Karen Patricia McGrail

Haynes
Mrs. Michele LaRue Roberts
Ms. Barbara Wojciechowski_______________________
Class Of ’69
Mrs. Linda Termine Carman
Mrs. Mary Anne Catoggio

Donnelly
Mrs. Joyce Cavato Miller_______________________
Class Of ’70
Mrs. Denise Meyer Dost
Mrs. Katherine Pflieger

Ingersoll
Mrs. Barbara Zagorski
Jurgelewicz

Mrs. Josephine Frain Leone
Mrs. Shirley Ottaviano Lewis
Ms. Mary Soboleski
Ms. Patricia Wesolowski_______________________
Class Of ’71
Mrs. Nancy Duc Maclean
Mrs. Sandra Stumpo Michael
Mr. Eugene P. and Mrs.

Christine Szymanski Zalewski_______________________
Class Of ’72
Ms. Katharine Hammeke
Ms. Christine Kearney

Mrs. Kathryn Stahl Kirsch
Mrs. Denise Patcella Mazzarella
Mrs. Donna Chrupcala Pinto
Mrs. Karen Hoffman Saldutti
Mrs. Christine Wojciechowski

Sobczak_______________________
Class Of ’73
Mrs. Angela Schaefer Carlin
Ms. Diane Gryger
Mrs. Elaine Sauermelch

Lamping
Sr. Marcella Louise Wallowicz,

CSFN, PH.D.
Mrs. Patricia Werner Wolicki_______________________
Class Of ’74
Mrs. Susan Misko Majchrzak
Mrs. Mary Davis Saltarelli
Ms. Catherine Walkovic_______________________
Class Of ’75
Mrs. Nancy Larovere Matteo
Ms. Laura Malizia Morland
Mrs. Karen Green O’Brien_______________________
Class Of ’76
Mrs. Paula Silvestri Bedwell
Mrs. Kathleen Daley Glacken
Ms. Kathleen Morrell
Mrs. Denise McCollum Paul
Mr. Anthony and Mrs. Linda

Fabiszeski Toczylowski
Mrs. Christine Donnelly

Tokarski
Mrs. Carol Pszalgowski

Whittaker_______________________
Class Of ’77
Mr. William and Mrs. Diane
McCollum Melville

Ms. Kathleen Pross
Mrs. Virginia Wojtowicz Pugh
Ms. Kathy A. Wyszynski_______________________
Class Of ’78
Ms. Carol Ann Bischoff
Mr. Michael and Mrs. Patricia

Gaughan Gould
Mr. Karl and Mrs. Denise Dick
Krass

Mrs. Colleen Ann Wydro
Marano

Mrs. Judith White Matevich
Mrs. Andrea Sciela McCoy
Mrs. Tina Daulerio Nase_______________________
Class Of ’79
Mrs. Kathleen Flanagan Andre
Ms. Karen Ruszkowski Fedele
Mrs. Linda Svitak

Higginbotham
Ms. Gail Pitcher
Mrs. Andrea Lara Routzahn
Ms. Debra Schiela
Mrs. Loreen Gale Schrader_______________________
Class Of ’80
Mrs. Marie Bozzi Boyden
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel Delap

Mr. Thomas and
Mrs. Angela DiBello Holt

Mrs. Annmarie Doughty
Johnson

Mrs. Karen Binczewski Malik
Mrs. Mary Kay Connelly
Vassalotti_______________________

Class Of ’81
Mrs. Felicia Fioravanti Brosius
Mrs. Debra Ruszkowski Clark
Mrs. Lorraine Sitler Cordano
Mrs. Joyce England Gordon
Mrs. Alice Premaza Mueller
Ms. Roberta Zarkowski_______________________
Class Of ’82
Ms. Karyn Campbell
Mrs. Kathleen Drudy Larkin
Mrs. Joyce Stec-Kelly
Mrs. Patrice Bonowski Wright_______________________
Class Of ’83
Mrs. Ruth Szuszczewicz
Birchmeier

Mrs. Michelle Whalen
Carmody

Mrs. Deanna Gannon Coyne
Mrs. Madeleine DiPentino
DiLeonardo

Ms. Judith Hoffman
Mr. Paul and Mrs. Lori Harkins
McKenzie_______________________

Class Of ’84
Ms. Stacey Polakowski
Ms. Christine Swanson Tierney
Dr. Margaret Vizzard
Dr. Theresa Wallace_______________________
Class Of ’85
Mrs. Kristen Karpinski DiCristo
Mrs. Barbara Baxter Dlugosz
Mrs. Joan Rayca Fassano
Dr. Lisa Kates
Mr. David and Dr. Anne
Whalen McGinn

Mrs. Patricia Carney Monaghan
Mrs. Sally Gaughan Unger_______________________
Class Of ’86
Mr. Sean and Mrs. Maureen
Casey-O’Malley ‘86_______________________

Class Of ’87
Mrs. Angela Hoput Desch_______________________
Class Of ’88
Ms. Diane Brassell
Mrs. Gina Galvin Ripley_______________________
Class Of ’89
Eileen Hurley, Esq.
Mrs. Janine Dugan Marsini
Class Of ’90
Mr. Joseph and Mrs. Kimberly
Shaw Connolly

Mr. Michael and
Mrs. Erin Hurley Zwiercan_______________________
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Class Of ’91
Mr. Eric and Mrs. Beverly
Baxter Bloesch

Ms. AmyLynn Flood
Mr. Eugene and Mrs. Cristie

Hutkowski Giordano
Mrs. Theresa Donohue Jerussi
Mr. Andrew and Mrs. Norene
Shay Malaney_______________________

Class Of ’92
Ms. Cheryl Bonadonna
Mrs. Karyn Mierzejewski-Kling_______________________
Class Of ’93
Mrs. Heather Whalen Crofford
Ms. Angela Hoffman
Ms. Megan McKenna_______________________
Class Of ’94
Ms. Maureen Costello
Ms. Kelly Donohoe
Mrs. Theresa Finor-Holmes
Mr. Walter and

Mrs. Tricia Nick Graff
Ms. Cristina Mancini
Ms. Heather Pacan
Ms. Kristy Marie Panichelli
Mrs. Kelliann Harrison Payne
Mrs. Megan Boyle Roth
Mrs. Stephanie Hamilton

Schuster
Mrs. Christina Ochmanowicz

Thomas
Mrs. Margaret Rose Hoelzle

Van Horn
Mrs. Elyse Kemmerer White_______________________
Class Of ’95
Mrs. Christine Grugan

Andrusiewicz
Mrs. Adrienne Buschmeier Patti_______________________
Class Of ’96
Mrs. Megan Grebe McCurdy
Mrs. Jacqueline Garzone Stone_______________________
Class Of ’97
Ms. Susan Snyder-Massott_______________________
Class Of ’98
Mr. Charles and

Mrs. Nina Tanghe Ingulli
Mrs. Jocelyn Poruthur Kuryan_______________________
Class Of ’99
Mrs. Katharine Merschen

Blitzstein
Mrs. Maureen Kennedy

Carotenuto
Sr. Maria Sophia Gerlach, CSFN
Ms. Christine Jereb
Mrs. Elizabeth Gradel McCann
Mrs. Kelly Neill McNab
Mrs. Megan Graveley Wherrity_______________________
Class Of ’00
Mrs. Arbella Manacchio

Cherkis
Mrs. Lauren Rybas Krinis
Mrs. Diana Tyler Rocks_______________________

Class Of ’01
Mrs. Kimberly Doyle-Wallin
Mrs. Patricia Indelicato-Monaco
Ms. Kathleen Murphy_______________________
Class Of ’02
Ms. Kristin DiFabio Heffner_______________________
Class Of ’03
Mrs. Jennifer Pettinelli
McCloskey_______________________

Class Of ’04
Mrs. Daniella Noel DiLacqua
Ms. Jessica Runyen_______________________
Class Of ’05
Ms. Laura Corish_______________________
Class Of ’06
Ms. Charli Vasso_______________________
Class Of ’07
Ms. Alexandria Asensio Brady
Ms. Caroline Dahlgren
Mrs. Lisa Kirk McLaughlin_______________________
Class Of ’08
Ms. Tara Bushek
Ms. Malgorzata Dziemian
Ms. Jacqueline Mackley_______________________
Class Of ’09
Ms. Laura Chinn
Ms. Alexandria Derassouyan
Ms. Amanda Smith
Ms. Marnie Whalen
Ms. Moira Whalen_______________________
Class Of ’10
Ms. Alexandra Pierlott_______________________
Class Of ’12
Ms. Alyssa Mikulski_______________________
Class Of ’13
Ms. JessicaLee Clark
Ms. Paulina Rucci_______________________
Class Of ’14
Ms. Kathryn Higgins_______________________
Class Of ’18
Ms. Sylvanne Braganza_______________________
Class Of ’19
Ms. Grace Allen
Ms. Kaila Bolduc
Ms. Megan Bozarth
Ms. Katherine Braun
Ms. Katherine Cusick
Ms. Rina Damico
Ms. Ashley Dolt
Ms. Devyn Dydak
Ms. Meghan Gould
Ms. Tess Sinclair
Ms. Michelle (Aingan) Trinh
Ms. Monica Weikel_______________________
Class Of ’20
Ms. Mary Connolly
Ms. Maria D’Aulerio_______________________
Class Of ’22
Ms. Erin Whalen_______________________
Class Of ’24
Ms. Madeleine DeLuca

GIFTS IN MEMORY OF
Bridget A. Booth ’92
Karyn Mierzejewski-Kling ’92
Shelagh M. Born ’79
Class of 1979
Sr. Roselita Bradley, CSFN
Margaret Hughes
Gregory Braun
Katherine Braun ’19
The Ginsburg Family
Renee Goldman
Joan M. Fleming ’52
Karen L. Fleming
Richard Fluehr
Kathleen B. Andre ’79
Robert Borski
Joseph Brady
Raymond Caimi
Deanna M. Coyne ’83
Charles DeChristopher
Bill Erickson
Betty Fluehr ’61
Chris Fluehr
Patricia A. Gould ’78
Bob Larkin
Robert J. Mahan
John Maiorana
Lori McKenzie ’83
Valerie Murray
Pioneer Burial Vault Co., Inc.
Rose Runk
Patti Scott
Slabinski-Sucharski Funeral
Home, Inc.
Joseph Slemmer
Bart Suder
Christine M. Tierney ’84
Mary Kay Vassalotti ’80
Robert Welch
Elaine Frydch
Denise Dost ’70
Mary Gaughan
Meghan G. Gould ’19
Sally A. Unger ’85
Philip Gaughan
Sally A. Unger ’85
Jeanne Gavaghan
Joseph R. Gavaghan
Nancy E. Haugh ’79
Class of 1979
Sarah J. Keane ’52
Kelly Owens
Beth Kerrigan ’79
Class of 1979
Kathleen M. Kumor ’81
Felicia A. Brosius ’81
Theresa M. Mattioli ’79
Class of 1979
Sr. Therese McFadden, SSJ
Megan E. Bozarth ’19
Mary S. Monkoski ’79
Class of 1979
Mary Jo Ochlak ’79
Class of 1979

Jennifer Roman ’91
William Gretzula
Dolores H. Ruszkowski ’57
Karen Fedele ’79
Nancy Sansone ’76
Kathy A. Wyszynski ’77
Jeanette Spaeth ’89
Anthony Cistone
Valerie Wesolowski ’48
Paul Wesolowski
Renee Zajack ’79
Class of 1979
Sr. Josephine Marie Zane,
CSFN
John K. Zane

GIFTS IN HONOR OF
Timothy Clark
Megan E. Bozarth ’19
Jennifer R. Davis ’17
Edward Davis
Laura G. Davis ’20
Edward Davis
Daniel DiPentino
Madeleine DiLeonardo ’83
Shannon Donnelly
Kaila Bolduc ’19
Michelle Dydak
Devyn A. Dydak ’19
Kerstin Greenewald
Megan E. Bozarth ’19
Kayla Korpalski ’20
Eileen Hurley ’89
Mary Grace O’Malley ’21
Maureen Casey-O’Malley ’86
Patricia Quinn
Edward Davis
Daniella DiLacqua ’04
Nichole L. Silversteen ’00
Lauren Krinis ’00
Jenny Trinh
Michelle (Aingan) Trinh ’19
Clare C. Weikel ’17
Monica J. Weikel ’19

Nazareth Academy High School is
proud to recognize in the Annual
Report the generosity of all
individuals and organizations who
have so graciously given from July 1,
2019 through June 30, 2020. Every
effort has been made to include each
individual and organizational donor
correctly spelled and in the proper
category. Time and other publication
restraints sometimes interfere with
these efforts. If your name has been
omitted or misspelled, we offer our
sincere apologies. Please notify
the Advancement Office at
215.268.1047 for any corrections.
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While one might not often associate the halls of an all-girls
Catholic high school as the place where future military
leaders of America are nurtured, Nazareth Academy has a
strong tradition of alumnae who have served proudly in the
United States Armed Forces.

One such graduate is Major Christine Krueger.

After graduating from Nazareth in 2004, Krueger attended
the United States Military Academy where she earned a
degree in Engineering Management in 2008 before pursuing
a career in aviation.

“I am grateful for the nurturing environment and the
challenging academics that Nazareth provided.” Krueger
said. “It prepared me exceptionally well for West Point.”

After graduation, Krueger was commissioned as an Aviation
Officer and earned her pilot’s wings as a UH-60 Blackhawk

pilot. Since that time, she has amassed over 500 combat
flight hours and achieved Pilot in Command status after
serving as an Assistant Operations Officer fulfilling roles as
both Battle Captain and Air Mission Request Officer while
on deployment in Afghanistan in 2011 and 2012. She has
earned the Meritorious Service Medal, the Air Medal, and
the Combat Action Badge.

She was recently promoted to operations researcher at the
Center for Army Analysis.

Throughout her career, education has always remained a
strong focus in Krueger’s life as she has earned Master’s
degrees in Project Management from Drexel University in
2014 and Operation Research from Northeastern University
in 2017. She has also worked as an assistant professor in the
Department of Systems Engineering at the United States
Military Academy.

This pursuit of knowledge is something Krueger says was
fostered at Nazareth.

“The school sparked my lifelong pursuit of learning,”
Krueger said. “Additionally, the confidence the school
encouraged in me set the foundation for the leader I would
become and continue to evolve as.”

When not working Krueger enjoys spending time with
her husband, Major David Krueger, a strategist at the
National Defense University, and her children Abigail (5)
and James (2).

One of the words one will most often hear associated with Nazareth Academy High
School is “sisterhood”. It is something that is palpable in the hallways, athletic fields,
and classrooms at Nazareth.

For Megan Guest Rosso ‘99, Colleen Guest Marchetta ’01, and Katie Guest Kurek ’03,
the word takes on an extra special meaning as these real-life sisters used Nazareth as a
springboard for stellar careers in medicine and law while staying committed to making
the world around them a better place.

“At Nazareth, I learned that we are a community at heart,” Marchetta said. “We are a
community of faith both in the school as well as our local and global communities.
There are no strangers, only sisters and brothers in the Lord. We have the
responsibility to respond to the needs of others because we are all part of God’s family.
The importance of service is a lesson I try to exemplify and teach my children.”

Major Christine (Kawoczka) Krueger ’04

The Guest Sisters – A Family Tradition

Alumnae Spotlights
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This drive to serve the community is something that all three
sisters have pursued in both their time as students at
Nazareth and in their professional and personal lives.

Rosso, the eldest of the three, is currently an attending
physician at Virtua Voorhees and Virtua Camden after stints
at Doylestown Hospital, Presbyterian Medical Center and
Albert Einstein Medical Center while Marchetta works as an
emergency medicine physician at the Penn Medicine
Princeton Medical Center.

It is a career path that both sisters come by honestly as their
father was an ER doctor and their mother was an ER nurse.

“Our parents exemplified the Jesuit philosophy that ‘Our
education is for the service of others,’” Marchetta said. “I
always admired their compassion toward others, as well as
their dedication to a life of service in the medical field.”

While Marchetta and Rosso followed in their parents’
footsteps, Kurek, the youngest of the three, is a graduate of
Rutgers University, School of Law, and currently works as a
Regulatory Officer at the New Jersey Department of Health,
Office of Legal and Regulatory Compliance.

Kurek, much like her sisters, was strongly influenced by her
parents’ call to service.

“I am doing what I love by working in public service at the
Department of Health,” Kurek said. “I find that working in
public service is a very gratifying job where I can use my
education and skills to help our community stay healthy and
safe by supporting public health efforts in our communities.”

While all three sisters have had their share of professional
successes, they have also found balance in their personal lives
remaining close to each other and their Nazareth roots as
they are married and raise their families – Rosso and Kurek
have three children and Marchetta has four - within a half an
hour of each other.

“My sisters are not only my best friends, but my role
models,” Marchetta said. “I learn from both of them every
day. They are amazing mothers, sisters, friends and

professionals. I know I can always count on them for advice
during difficult times.”

Each sister has also found time to pursue other ambitions
such as athletics and travel as Marchetta competes in
triathlons and Kurek and Rosso studied in London and
Australia, respectively.

Rosso even runs her own lifestyle blog called
mamasnmedicine.com, that she describes as “our little way
for women to share tips about quality products and ideas that
simplify life and bring joy. “

Despite all of their accomplishments, these three women still
credit their time at Nazareth with giving them the strong
educational and spiritual foundation to take on all of the
challenges they would face.

“The all-women academic community of Nazareth Academy
taught me so much about the importance of women
supporting women – because, let’s face it – being a woman is
not easy!” Rosso said. “Raising a family and working in
healthcare are challenging jobs. They can be rewarding,
exciting, exhausting, difficult and emotional all in one.”

“As a woman in society, you are often taught that you are in
competition with one another,” Marchetta said echoing her
sister’s sentiment. “The friendships I formed at Nazareth
taught me the ‘power of the pack.’ I learned that our true
power as women is in raising each other up, celebrating our
victories collectively, and channeling the power of
collaboration. My
Nazareth friends
have taught me that
when you empower
other women, we all
shine.”

Fortunately, that
shine is something
the Guest sisters
have brought to the
Nazareth community
for many years.

If you’d like to share your story for our Alumnae Spotlights, I’d love to talk with you and learn your history with Nazareth. Call or
email me, Cecilia Biello, Director of Development, at 215-268-1048 or CBiello@NazarethAcademyHS.org.

We always enjoy hearing Iom our Alumnae, whether you graduated HJy years ago or Hve! Stay in touch & let us know what’s new
in your life. Update your information at NazarethAcademyHS.org/InfoUpdate.

Alumnae Spotlights
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Legacy Day of Caring 2020
While we could not gather for our annual gala last
spring, our Nazareth family did celebrate together
virtually for our Legacy Day of Caring 2020.
Throughout the day, our honorees, sponsors, and
our students were highlighted on social media,
showcasing the joy, faith and mission of the entire
Nazareth community.

Our Nazareth family is one that cares for and
supports one another – students, teachers, parents,
alumnae and friends. This year we were proud to
honor Mrs. Pat Quinn P’04 and Joe Connelly &
Sons, who have continually demonstrated their
caring and commitment to Nazareth over the years.
We are thankful for their generosity of time, talent,
and treasure, and their lasting impact on our
students and entire community.

By pivoting to a virtual Legacy Day of Caring, we
were still able to raise almost $40,000 – all for our
Nazareth girls!

Mrs. Denise LePera, President, was happy to present the Legacy
Award in person, once we were back on campus, to Mrs. Pat Quinn
P’04, Assistant Principal for Academic Affairs.

The girls of Nazareth Academy High School thrive thanks to the
ongoing annual support from YOU - our Nazareth community -
alumnae, parents, grandparents, trustees, faculty, staff, and friends alike.

Every dollar YOU donate to The Nazareth Fund goes directly toward
enhancing the experience and education of the current girls on Grant
Avenue.

Every dollar YOU donate to The Nazareth Fund has an immediate
impact - no gift is too great or too small.

YOU can make a difference and influence the future – allowing our girls
to excel, dream, create, explore, and lead.

The Nazareth Fund

Support our girls at NazarethAcademyHS.org/OnlineGiving
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Congratulations to our Class of 2020
It is always bittersweet as our graduates move on to the next phase of their life journey, but it was a bit more so in 2020 with
the limitations imposed by the pandemic. The members of the Class of 2020 were our main priority as we planned and held
socially distant celebrations to let them know how proud we are of their amazing accomplishments. They will always be close
to our hearts and have a home here on Grant Avenue.
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Welcome to our newest sisters, the Class of 2024!
A new school year, even in 2020, always brings the excitement of the freshman
class, so eager to begin their Panda journey. Even in our hybrid model of
learning, we safely continued many of our memorable traditions. With two
cohorts of freshmen, it was double the fun! Student Council members greeted
the freshmen on the Chapel steps with posters and noisemakers as they arrived
on their first day. Freshman Week included Crazy Hair & Makeup Day,
Celebrity Day, and Freshman Day when they all dressed in green and held the
Little Miss Freshman Pageant. We are excited to have the Class of 2024 join
the Nazareth sisterhood!
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Blessed Mary of Jesus the Good Shepherd Society
Planned Giving - For the girls. For the future.

Writing a check is the simplest, fastest way to make a gift to Nazareth Academy High School – and we are incredibly grateful
for outright, cash gifts allow us to do our job, day in and day out.

But maybe you’ve been wondering how you can help guarantee that we can continue providing the Nazareth education for
generations to come. Or, perhaps you’re starting to plan for your own financial future, looking for ways to save taxes, increase
retirement earnings, and protect your assets. A well planned gift to Nazareth Academy High School can help you achieve all
of those goals.

Where to start? Well, there are three ways of giving that reward you as well as our
students:

• You can make your regular, outright gift, but use an appreciated asset instead
of cash. You’ll gain extra tax benefits and be able to afford to help us more
generously.

• You can make a gift that actually pays income back to you.
• You can make a gift that we’ll be able to plan for in the future, but that costs

you nothing during your lifetime.

Strategy #1: Give an Asset Instead of Cash
The IRS permits charitable donors to take advantage of a unique tax break. You
can give Nazareth Academy High School an asset that has increased in value since
you acquired it, claim a charitable deduction for the asset’s current, fair market
value, and pay no capital gains tax on the appreciation that you’ve enjoyed. This
double tax benefit allows you to make a larger gift than you might be able to afford
if you used cash, and it applies to most assets in your portfolio:

• Marketable stock, bonds and mutual fund shares;
• Artwork, collectibles and equipment that we can use in our work;
• Residential, commercial or investment real estate.

Strategy #2: Make a Gift That Pays You Back
Are you holding stock that has grown in value but is paying you very low dividends? Are you concerned about increasing your
income now that you’ve retired? Do you want to use stock to make a significant gift to us, but need the dividend income that
it’s paying you? Are you looking for additional cash to help finance your entry into a retirement facility? Your solution could
be a life-income gift.

Strategy #3: Make a Gift That Costs You Nothing During Your Lifetime
A Bequest is a gift to Nazareth Academy High School designated in your will or revocable trust. It can be the easiest gift of all
because you don’t part with any assets while you are alive. It’s also revocable, so you can update or change it as needed. Yet for
all their ease and simplicity, we take bequests very seriously at Nazareth. Your bequest can help to solidify our future financial
strength, and allow us to continue to evolve as a premier educational institution, preparing our future leaders. A “pipeline” of
bequests allows us to plan confidently today and act decisively tomorrow.

Members of the Blessed Mary of Jesus the Good Shepherd Society

For questions or more information, please contact:
Cecilia Biello, Director of Development

CBiello@NazarethAcademyHS.org

Mrs. Ann Carol Singlar Cahill ’56
Ms. Christine Kearney ’72

Ms. Gail Pitcher ’79
Mr. and Mrs. Ted Mondzelewski

Ms. Katharine Hammeke ’72
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Embracing faith, family, and education, Nazareth Academy High School is a welcoming
community that allows young women to conHdently learn, grow, and thrive.

Virtual 8th Grade Shadow Days
October through December

Online 8th Grade Entrance & Scholarship Exam
Saturday, November 7th

Visit NazarethAcademyHS.org/Admissions for more information!

4001 Grant Avenue
Philadelphia, PA 19114

T: 215.637.7676
F: 215.637.8523

NazarethAcademyHS.org


